Minutes of a Public Hearing to discuss the purchase of a new fire engine for the Santaquin City Fire Department, held October 4, 1979 at 7:00 P.M. at the City Hall located at 68 East Main, Santaquin, Utah.

Fresiding was Mayor Robert Steele with Councilman Tom McCloud, Dee Clement, and Fred Thompson in attendance. Steve Smith City Recorder took the minutes.

The Public represented were Robert Tasker, J.H. Kay, Jim Tuckett, Yvette Steele, and Wayne Sanderson.

The meeting was opened, the truck being considered is an American Lafrance on a Chevrolet Chasis. Terms of the truck were to be \$49,900.00 with 10% down and the balance of 90% on a Ten year lease purchase program.at 7% simple interest.

Robert Tasker emphasized the critical need for a new truck stating the condition of the old truck we now have. Terms were too good to be true. Cost of maintaining and fixing the old truck would be prohibitive for such an old piece of equipment.

Howard Armstrong came in during the meeting and stated the Fire Department and its equipment was the most important part of the city and felt that it should be maintained with the necessary equipment.

Tom McCloud made the motion that the city purchase the truck, Fred Thompson seconded the motion and it passed unanimously. Tom McCloud then motioned that the old truck be used as part of the down payment if necessary and if this could be worked out in the terms. Fred Thompson seconded this motion and it passed unanimously.

Tom McCloud stated to the firemen present that he would like a weekly check off of the equipment.

The Fire Agreement was briefly discussed.

The meeting was then declared adjourned and a Public Hearing on the Speed Limit on 200 West from Main St. to 500 South was then opened.

Reldon Palmer representing the Folice Department was on hand and stated Marshal McGivens feeling in the matter. He felt that the road was too narrow, to many children present, too many cross roads, too close to the school and park, and that they presently allow up to ten miles over the limit in town which would then make it possible to travel much to fast on that street without being cited.

Fred Thompson made the motion that the Speed Limit on 200 west be declared 25 miles an hour. Tom McCloud seconded the motion and it passed unanimously.

The council expressed its appreciation to the Fire Department for their hard work and the many hours they put in.

Dee Clement made the motion to adjourn the meetings and this was seconded by Fred Thompson and passed unanimously.